
Dear Editor 

We wish to thank WJR for providing us the opportunity to submit this invited review article. We are 

also grateful to the journal’s reviewers for their expert comments. 

We have made the following changes: 

1. We have added a paragraph on the benefits of chest CT in COVID-19 patients, especially in 

stratifying the disease severity as well as its use in the follow-up of COVID-19 patients. 

2. We have added D.O.I and PMID numbers for all the references as requested. 

3. We have added a ppt (supplementary) file with the original images as suggested. 


